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Welcome to the Counselling in Prisons Newsletter. 

Introduction.
The aims of the newsletter are to inform and communicate the work of therapy in prisons and promote excellence in practice.  The plan is to widen the participation of the network through the newsletter, to invite members to comment on practice, ethical and other related issues and for members to contribute to the newsletter.  It will provide a medium where members can be updated on both policy and consultation as well an opportunity share best practice and pool expertise. 

The network continues to grow extensively through the UK – we now have over 100 members.  You can network through the CPN website, but do a need a password as member’s details are confidential and password protected.  Please use the discussion facilities within the network to make contact with members. www.pn.counselling.co.uk 

Network Patron

Through our Patron the CPN network has tabled a number of questions to Minister’s in Parliament, in relation to counselling in prison and therapy in general in the Criminal Justice System We hope to the replies very soon. 
International news
The network is continuing to attract international interest, and as such I am delighted to announce that the network is now a member of the World Health Organisation, Prison and Health network. This is excellent news in terms of recognition of the significant work of the network on its members
Consultation Document 

The Counselling in prisons network is now consulting on a second significant document   “Delivering Excellence.”  This document can be downloaded from the CPN website.  The closing date for consultations is now 31st January 2012.
Network  Events

All the regional leads are in place across the UK.  There will be a number of network days in the regions in order to connect with counsellors and therapists working in the regions. Please look out for publicity for these events.
National Policy Documents and Consultations:
Bradley Report.

I would like to draw your attention to these reports and would value your feedback on it in relation to therapy in prisons and the criminal justice system generally. www.justice.gov.uk/../bradley-mental-health-cjs-gov-response.htm
Corston Report

 I would also like to recommend this document for further reading re women in the CriminalJustice system

www.homeoffice.gov.uk/documents/corston-report/
1st   International Symposium YORK 2011
This was held in York and held over 2 days in June 201;  the event was a significant success and went a long way to raising the international and national profile of the network. The keynote speakers included   a contribution from one of our international partners from Iceland and from the Head of therapy at Grendon Prison, all coming together to celebrate therapy in prisons, to pool best practice and debate the future direction of therapy in Prisons.
Ethical Framework.

At this year’s conference, a number of members raised their concern in relation to having an ethical framework for working therapeutically in the custodial setting.  There is an ethical framework already outlines in the 5 year Strategy Document, Promoting Excellence.  However it is due to be published as a separate document early 2012.
Other work in progress:
5th Annual conference 
This is in the planning and will be held in June 2012.  It will  be held at Newbold Revel Prison training HQ  and it plans to bring together our international and national partners to celebrate therapy in prisons, to pool best practice and debate the future direction of therapy in Prisons.

Please send any comments or ideas for future newsletter to 

Peter Jones, Chair: Counselling in Prisons Network at

 petesu@corfe-mullen.freeserve.uk
